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June 21, 2018 
 

The Town of Corinth Town Board held a meeting on June 21, 2018 at 7:00 PM at the Town Hall. 
 
Present:  Richard Lucia, Town Supervisor 
  Edward Byrnes, Councilman 
  Jeffrey Collura, Councilman 
  C. Eric Butler, Councilman 
  Rose E. Farr, Town Clerk 

Cheri Sullivan, Deputy Town Clerk  
  Shawn Eggleston, Highway Superintendent 
   
Excused: Albert Brooks, Joshua Halliday, Councilman 
  
Public:  Matthew Fogarty, Mike Briner, Barbaro Aldrige, Kyle Potter, Jason Matt, Don Rhodes, Kevin 
Robarge 
 
After roll call and the pledge of allegiance the following business was conducted: 
 
School Presentations:  
 
The Board awarded Certificates of Appreciation for the following individuals for their hard work for the 
Mock Trials in Ballston spa, Reenactments and the Barbaro Shop Quartet- Mac Connor, Micayla Laney, 
Britnay Willett, Shelby Allen, Kyle Potter, Hunter Simms, Jessica Campbell, Jacob Yanke, Ashley Grogan, 
Zoey Blair, Jordan Arnold, Kelsey Baker, Gavin Bovee, Nathaniel Brooks, Logan Brownell, Sophie Collura, 
Alysha Jones, Sarah Lueck, Prince Massie, Hannah Millis, Jovanni Mosca, Cole Peterson, Samantha 
Shippee, Kieran Torres, Chloe Tracy, Nathaniel Warrington, Denise Fay and Barbro Aldridge 
 
Public Hearing: Adjourned 
 
Q & A Don Rhodes/ Jason Matte:  
 
Don Rhodes spoke about – 

1. The existing problems the Village is having with the water meter contractors and how it is 
being handled and possible options for the town if the issues are not corrected. 

2. How the messes are being cleaned up where there are multiple homes off of 1 line 
3. Allen Rhodes Jr.- pay bills forever in agreement between owners and Town has option to 

waive application fee. 
4. Moving prescheduled water shut off day to Wednesday because of Primary being held at 

Town Hall on Tuesday 
5. Disturbed Lawns- most are in Villages right of way. 
6. Freight house road area line replacement- hopefully being addressed under the clean water 

project grant. 
7. Leak Studies- How and when they are done. 

 
Jason Matt gave an overview of what TI Sales and their equipment has to offer the town. Don Rhodes 
clarified that their equipment has the capabilities to monitor water leaks within the house not from the 
main. 
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Little League: 
 
Supervisor Lucia said that this is an agreement and release that any and all volunteers must sign who are 
working on the little league building project. 
 
RESOLUTION #198 
TO APPROVE TOWN OF CORINTH LITTLE LEAGUE PROJECT AGREEMENT AND RELEASE 
On a motion by Councilman Collura and seconded by Councilman Butler the following resolution was 
 
ADOPTED Ayes 3 Lucia, Collura, and Butler 
  Nays 0 
  Abstain 1 Byrnes 
  Absent  1 Halliday 
RESOLVED that the Volunteer agreement between the Town of Corinth and Corinth Little league be 
approved. 
 
The board also discussed the Little League contract. Kevin Robarge requested to speak on behalf of the 
Little League about the following sections in the contract. 
 

1. Section E- Fire insurance, does it cover all structures on the property 
2. Section G- Additional insurance or just structures 
3.  Letter H- certificate of insurance 
4. Section B- Exclusive use for Duration of games wording issues 
5. Section #2- from  10 years to 5 years and would like to ask for 20 years 

 
The above mentioned were discussed and the following was decided. 
 
RESOLUTION #199 
TO AUTHORIZE THE TOWN SUPERVISOR TO SIGN OFF ON THE CONTRACT WITH THE LITTLE LEAGUE 
WITH ANY CORRECTIONS. 
On a motion by Councilman Butler and seconded by Councilman Collura the following resolution was 
 
ADOPTED Ayes 3 Lucia, Collura, and Butler 
  Nays 0 
  Abstain 1 Byrnes 
  Absent  1 Halliday 
RESOLVED that the Town Supervisor be authorized to sign off on the Little league contract with any 
corrections 
 
DOT Banner on 9N: Supervisor Lucia said that he had verbal permission to hang the sign on 9N. 
 
Mrs. Ricci Request for Senior Center:  
 
Supervisor Lucia said that Mrs. Ricci had requested that the Town place a roof over the steps of the 
Senior Center for safety reasons. Supervisor Lucia said he spoke to Sandy at the Office of the aging and 
she said that they were not allowed to use state monies for repairs to Town Buildings under the new 
guidelines. Councilman Byrnes said covering them is a good idea. 
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Supervisor Lucia informed the board that there were three applicants to be interviewed for Ida’s job and 
that there has been a salary increase that has already been approved by Sandy at the Office of the aging.  
 
Queens Float:  Resolved, truck and driver found 
Fun Day: Wednesday June 27th 2-7pm 
 
County Sales Tax: On file 
 
Councilman Byrnes was excused from the meeting at 5:57pm. 

 
Town Board: 
 
Supervisor Lucia said that he wanted to reiterate to the Board members that any email they 
receive on their tablets from the Attorneys’ that say they are personal and confidential; they 
are not to speak about. 
 

Councilman Byrnes- Not present 
 
Councilman Butler-  
 
Councilman Butler spoke on the following: 

1. The local Land use law and not having to focus on all 14 bullets but to choose a few 
and work on them. 

Supervisor Lucia said this could be discussed next week as Jim Martin was coming to talk with the board. 

2. Skipper Lane 
 

Councilman Halliday- Not present 
 
 Councilman Collura-No comment 
 
Town Clerk: 
 
 Spoke about: 

1. Skipper Lane 
2. Water work invoice for Pine Street 

 

Deputy Town Clerk-  
Deputy Clerk Sullivan she didn’t have anything to comment on unless the board had reviewed 
the local law relating to water. 
 

Highway Superintendent Eggleston: 
 
Highway Superintendent Eggleston said he had been asked by the Fire Department if the 
Highway Department could do some major repairs. Mr. Eggleston said he had no problem doing 
them as he has always done so in the past but this is a major repair and he wanted to review it 
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with the Town Board. He said it was going to take at least 8 hours to get it out. Councilman 
Collura said he had no problem with shared services. The board felt that Highway 
Superintendent Eggleston should keep track of the time spent repairing the vehicle. 
 

RESOLUTION #200 
MOTION TO ALLOW HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT EGGLESTON TO PREFORM THE MAJOR 
REPAIRS TO THE CORINTH FIRE DEPARTMENTS FIRE TRUCK. 
A motion was made by Councilman Collura and seconded by Councilman Butler the following resolution 
was 
 
ADOPTED Ayes 3 Lucia, Collura, and Butler 
  Nays 0 
  Abstain 0  
  Absent  2 Halliday, Byrnes 
RESOLVED that the Town Highway Department be Authorized to make major repairs on the Corinth Fire 
Department Truck.  
 
 

RESOLUTION #201 
MOTION TO ADJOURN. 
A motion was made by Councilman Butler and seconded by Councilman Collura the following resolution 
was 
 
ADOPTED Ayes 3 Lucia, Collura, and Butler 
  Nays 0 
  Abstain 0  
  Absent  2 Halliday, Byrnes 
  
RESOLVED with there being no further business the meeting be adjourned at 6:10 PM 
 
    Respectfully submitted, 
 

     
 
    Cheri Sullivan 
    Deputy Town Clerk 
 


